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HOLY CROSS PRIMARY  

SCHOOL NEWSLETTER  
   13TH DECEMBER 2019  — NO.13 

   

Message from the Headteacher 

Dear Parents, 
 
Christmas has certainly come to Holy Cross as Julia  
Donaldson class performed for the whole school as well 
as parents (twice) this week. The control they showed, as 
well as the skill, belied their age and really set the tone 
for what we celebrate at this time of year. Well done to 
all involved. Look out for their picture in Tuesdays’s 
Plymouth Herald—their ‘Nativity Issue’. 
 
A highlight of the week has been our Christmas meal for the elderly and community. Over thirty enjoyed 
a wonderful meal and were entertained by all the classes. After each year group had sung a song, the  
children then mixed with the visitors. I have had so many positive comments about the conduct of the 
children, especially the way they talked and listened to our guests.  
 
We had our Full Governing Board meeting on Monday night. The board were impressed with the way we 
are working on the whole school priorities set and all the events that have supported the learning over the 
term. Deacon Richard, our CAST Link Director joined the school for the afternoon as well as attending 
our meeting and he expressed his delight in what he saw and heard. 
 
The children have continued to enjoy specific learning with STEM workshops this week and  
Father Jacek led Simon James class in our weekly Mass.   
 
Karen and her CaterEd team produced a Christmas meal yesterday for over 260 children, then the staff! 
That is such an achievement, especially as it was also absolutely delicious! Our congratulations to her, 
Cheryl, Sarah and Gosha. It was also great to see all the staff working together to make sure the children 
were able to be fed in the normal lunch period.  
 
Our Rocksteady bands performed for their parents this morning. They really are improving! Thank you to 
the parents who came to the performance. 
 
Next week……... 
 
We look forward to our whole school Christmas performances on Tuesday and Wednesday next week. 
We are aware that ticket restrictions are difficult but we have to be fair as well as follow fire safety  
regulations. We hope all families that want tickets will have gone to the office to get them by Monday so 
that on Tuesday morning we can see if there are more available for those who might like them.  This will 
be on a first come first served basis.  Please contact the office if you would like a ticket and haven’t got 
yours yet. 
 
Julia Donaldson class are visiting Pennywell Farm on Tuesday and on Thursday we have a whole school 
Mass at  9.00 a.m. You are very welcome to join us.  
 
Our last day for the term is next Friday 20th December. The choir have been busy practising for the Carol 
Service in the Cathedral at 7.00 p.m. that evening.    
 
Have a lovely weekend. 
 

Mr Cotter  
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THANK YOU 

TO KAREN 
AND HER 

WHOLE 
TEAM FOR 
MAKING 
OUR YUMMY 
CHRISTMAS 

LUNCHES  

SO SPECIAL. 
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Liturgy in School  

Parents and parishioners are  
invited to join us for liturgy,  

9am, Monday mornings.  
 

The theme for our prayer 
and worship next week is: 

 
Be Happy 

 

 
Help me, Jesus, to make the 
world a better place , just like 

you did.  Help me to share 
your message of love with 
everyone I meet.  Amen. 

 
 

A great BIG 

thank you from 

HCPT Group 45 

for the money 

you raised for us 

by bringing your £1 on 

Mufti Day last week. You 

raised £250!  

Marvellous, thank you so 

much for supporting us. 

Cath Fennell  
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ATTENTION YEARS 5 & 6 ONLY: - 

Ivybridge Community College are once again promoting 

their sporting opportunities for those who are currently in Years 5 and 6.   

Rugby for Boys and Girls & Girls only Active session taking place on a Mon-

day.  Football will take place on a Friday  both days will run from 4-5pm, with a 

charge for each half term of £25.00 which can be paid via Cash or Cheque made 

payable to Ivybridge Community College. They are continuing their programme in 

the new year and you can still turn up on the day and sign in with us. However if 

you would like to sign your child up for any of the sessions could you register your 

interest by Friday 10th January 2020. If you would like to sign up in advance please 

use the contact details below to register your interest. 

They meet at the Community Sport entrance at the end of the main car park at the 

College, where you will be able to sign your child into the session. 

If you would like any further details 

please email (ataylor@ivybridge.devon.sch.uk)  who will then provide you with a 

consent form and any additional information needed. 

mailto:ataylor@ivybridge.devon.sch.uk)


5 

Don’t forget to buy your Christmas Raffle Tickets to be in  

with a chance to win some Fantastic Prizes!!  

 

Tickets will also be on sale at the School Productions next week 17th & 18th  

December, and are also available from the school office.  £1.00 per ticket. 

 

For those that do not wish to buy any tickets this year, please remember to 

return your tickets to the office for onward sale.   

 

 

The PTFA would like to thank  
everyone who volunteered their time  
to help out at the Foundation Stage 

Nativity Play this week.   
THANK YOU EVERYONE  
(you know who you are!) 

Don’t forget to look at our  
Facebook page for more information on upcoming events and volunteer 

 requests…. 

 
Friends of Holy Cross Plymouth 
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Here is a list of some  

important dates con-

firmed for this year. All 
information is  

available on our  

website calendar.  
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Tuesday 17/12/19 
FS visit Pennywell 
Farm 
 
Tuesday 17/12/19  
Christmas Production  
@ 2.00pm & 6.30pm 
 
Wednesday 18/12/19 
Christmas  
Production @ 6.30pm 
 
Thursday 19/12/19 
Whole School Mass 
 
Friday 20/12/19 
Last day of term 
 
Monday 06/01/20 
Non-Pupil Day 
 
Tuesday  07/01/20 
Back to School 
 
W/C 27/01/20 
Bikeability for years 
FS, 3 & 6 
 
W/C 03/02/20 
National Storytelling 
Week 
 
W/C 17/02/20 
Half Term 
 
Monday 24/02/20 
Non-pupil day 
 
Tuesday 25/02/20 
Term Begins 

Thank you all for your 

support, as  

always.   

 

Have a lovely  

weekend. 

 

Mr Cotter, Miss 

Buscombe and all the 

staff at Holy Cross. 

 REMINDERS FOR 

NEXT WEEK: - 

Tuesday—Foundation Stage 
to Pennywell Farm 

 
Tuesday—School Christmas 
Production @ 2pm 

 
Tuesday—School Christmas 

Production @ 6.30pm 
 
Wednesday—School  

Christmas Production @ 
6.30pm 

 
Thursday—Whole School 
Mass—all invited 

 

COMING SOON……… 

NEXT TERM’S AFTER SCHOOL CLUBS.  LOOK OUT FOR 
OUR NEW CLUBS BASKETBALL AND SINGING! 


